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Dear Parents and Carers, 
 

As we approach the end of term, we want to take a moment to say a heartfelt thank you to all of our 
Eden Park community. Your continued support throughout the year - whether through PTFA events, 
classroom help, trips, or cheering from the sidelines, has made this a truly fantastic year for our 
school! 
 

Next week we will finish the term with the Leavers Assembly on Monday which will start at 2.30pm. 
Then on Wednesday we have a whole school non-uniform day, and some fun events planned for our 
Year 6's. We are all looking forward to ending the busy year with lots of smiles.  
 

However, there is always some sadness as another end of the school year inevitably means people 
moving on.  We would like to say a huge thank you and a fond farewell to three valued members of the 
Eden Park team who are leaving their current roles at the end of this term. 
 

Mr Dan Whitby has worked across the school this year, primarily with Swallows and Herons classes. 
He has brought great energy and enthusiasm to his work with our pupils, and he will be moving on to a 
new position at Roundswell School in September. His football clubs after school have been a missive 
hit and given the children lots of joy. We wish him all the very best for this exciting next step. 
 

Mrs Mary Billing will also be leaving us at the end of term to take on a new role as a nursery manager 
at a setting in Bideford. She has made many friends during her time at Eden Park, and we know she 
will stay in touch. We thank her for all she has contributed and wish her every success in her new role. 
We will particularly remember her dedication in the PTFA stocks and the wet sponges!  
 

A very special thank you to Mrs Andrea Turnbull, our School Business Manager and truly the 
heartbeat of Eden Park. Andrea has been a vital part of the school for well over a decade. Her 
knowledge, calm presence, and tireless dedication have been second to none. While we’re pleased 
she will continue to support Eden Park in her new role as a Trust Business Partner, we know she will 
be greatly missed in the day-to-day life of the school. We are deeply grateful for everything Andrea has 
given to our community over so many years of incredible service. 
 

We wish all three of them the very best in their next chapters, and thank them sincerely for the impact 
they've had on Eden Park. 
 

Finally, it's also not goodbye, but good luck to Mrs Natalie Dennis as she heads off to start her 
maternity leave. We are all so excited for you and wish you the best as you welcome your new little 
one into the world! You will be missed by us all. 
 

We wish everyone a safe and happy weekend. 
 

Mr Blunt, Ms Warner and Mrs Newman. 



 

Year 6 Milky Way Trip 
 

On Wednesday, the Year 6’s from Swallows Class enjoyed a 
fun-filled day at Milky Way Adventure Park! The trip was a lovely 
way to celebrate the end of their primary school journey as well 
as a much deserved treat for all their hard work this year! We 
hope this added to all their fond memories of their time at Eden 
Park. Despite the typical British Summer weather not being at 
it’s best, it was smiles all round and a great time was had by all! 
 

A huge thank you must go to Mrs Litherland for organising the trip, as well as all 
the staff who supported her on the day. A big thank you also to the PTFA who 
helped towards the cost of the trip through their hard work and fundraising.  

 

 

 

 

2025 / 2026 Nursery and School Dinner Prices 

 

 

From September, the price of school dinners will be £2.50 per day, and nursery 
fees will be as follows: Age 2: £6.50 per hour    Age 3 to 4:  £5.50 Per Hour 
 

We have made every effort to keep these increases to a minimal amount, and this 
only applies to paid meals and sessions. The usual entitlements for free school 
meals and funded nursery places will still be available to those who qualify.  

 

Dinner & Nursery 
Balances 

 

As we now approach the end of the 
school year, please can we remind 

everyone to check any School Dinner 
or Nursery balances they may owe. 

  

Please can we ask you to arrange for 
any balances to be cleared before we 

break up for the Summer Holidays. 
 

Payments can be made in cash at 
Reception, or by card through the My 

Child at School app.   
 

Please don’t hesitate to contact the 
office with any queries. Your support 

with this is appreciated. 

Year 6 Leavers Events 
 

On Monday 21st July we will be 
holding our Year 6 Leavers 
Assembly at 14:30, which 

Parents and carers are welcome 
to attend. 

 

On Wednesday 23rd July we will 
also hold a ‘Leavers Event’ for the 

children in school. 

Rocksteady Concert 
 

For those children involved in the 
Rocksteady music programme, 
there is an end of year concert on 
Wednesday 23rd July which 
parents and carers of those 
performing are invited to watch. 
 
The performance starts at 14:15, and we look forward 
to seeing as many of you there as possible!  



 

 Birthdays This Week 

Annabelle  .D. 

Happy Birthday from all at  

Eden park!! 

 

 

Attendance 
. 



 

Upcoming Community Events 
 
 

Barnstaple Library also 
have a host of other 
events on over the 

Summer Holidays such 
as: 

 Spike Lego, Drama 
Workshops and 

Breakfast & Crafting 
Sessions.  

Please see the ‘What’s 
On’ tab on their website 
for further information or 

give them a call on 
01271 318782. Some 
events do require pre-

booking. 



 


